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Dear colleagues,

I am excited to share with you all that the new multi-storey car park will open from 5am on

Monday 14 July, bringing some parking relief to TPCH.

While the new 1,500-space car park will open, the express ramp (which will provide direct
access to Level 3 and above) and the link bridges between the two car parks won’t be open
from day one, as installation of boom gates and parking technology is still being
completed. Once this is installed, the express ramp will open.

As the new car park opens, the existing multi-storey car park will be required to be closed
for up to four weeks to allow for line-marking, light replacements and lift refurbishment.
Temporarily closing the existing car park to do these works, will also help reduce the
number of vehicles using the shared entry/exit driveway and ease traffic on Main Road for
the first few weeks of operations of the new car park.

The existing multi-storey car park and bridges are expected to open in early to mid-August
once all works are completed. 

I acknowledge that with the opening of the new car park, more vehicles will be using the
hospital’s main entrance off Rode Road. Access to TPCH is impacted by traffic on already
congested roads and we are looking at short and long term solutions to assist with traffic
flow.

While TPCH and Metro North are not responsible for roads outside the hospital campus,
we continue to liaise with the Department of Health, Brisbane City Council, and the
Department of Main Roads in relation to Rode Road, Hamilton Road and Webster
Road. The car park team is continuing to process applications for staff parking for the new
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multi-storey car park.

Also, a reminder that once the car parking technology upgrades to the at-grade car parks
are completed (anticipated September), tariffs will apply site-wide.

We anticipate that there may be a few initial adjustments as staff and visitors become
familiar with the workings of the new car park including access and exits and there will be
staff on-hand to assist. I would like to remind everyone to please be patient and
respectful.

Kind regards

Tami Photinos

Executive Director
The Prince Charles Hospital

If you have received this email and do not work for Metro North please follow this link to be removed from the mailing list.

Email us

 

 

mailto:metronorth-communications@health.qld.gov.au?subject=Not%20at%20Metro%20North
https://www.facebook.com/metronorthhhs
https://www.facebook.com/metronorthhhs
https://www.facebook.com/metronorthhhs
https://www.facebook.com/metronorthhhs
https://www.facebook.com/metronorthhhs
https://www.facebook.com/metronorthhhs
https://www.linkedin.com/company/metro-north-hospital-and-health-service
https://www.linkedin.com/company/metro-north-hospital-and-health-service
https://www.linkedin.com/company/metro-north-hospital-and-health-service

